

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF GENERAL SERVICES

Jim Gray Mayor

Geoff Reed Commissioner, General Services

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Jim Gray, Mayor

Sally Hamilton, CAO

Urban County Council Members

FROM:

Geoff Reed, Commissioner

General Services

RE:

Donation

DATE:

January 6, 2015

This is a request for Council approval of a donation to Parks and Recreation of ceramic molds from Mr. and Mrs. James Adkins.

The donation consists of ceramic molds of varying sizes, from small to very large. There molds of bowls, lamps, ornaments, decorative pieces and lots of different holiday molds. These will be used to set up and create a new ceramics studio and programs at the new Art Works center run by the Division of Parks and Recreation. They will be used to provide the community with ceramic classes, for preschool children through senior citizens and for our TR Recreation programs. They will also be used in our summer camp programs and some will be given to our community centers. This is a wonderful donation that will benefit our community for years to come.

Please contact me if there are any questions.

/df